
 

 
 
 

8512 Battery Crest Lane 
Wake Forest, NC 27587 

April 8, 2016 
 

Governor Pat McCrory 

Speaker of the House Tim Moore 

President Pro Tempore of the Senate Phil Berger 

 

Gentlemen: 

I am writing to you on behalf of the approximately 1000 members of the American Association of 
University Women of North Carolina. We are part of a national organization that has been promoting 
education and equity for women and girls since 1881.  The purpose of this letter is to transmit a copy of 
a Resolution calling for the repeal of HB2. 

The AAUW NC state organization held its annual meeting on April 2, 2016. Each year, we discuss public 
policy issues of interest to our members and adopt a legislative agenda.  The passage of HB 2 (now 
S.L.2016-3) was of great interest due to its potential negative impact on the citizens of North Carolina 
and the responses of the corporate world and other governments to its passage.  

Following discussion, the members approved a resolution calling on the General Assembly to repeal HB2 
when the 2016 session begins on April 25th. A copy of this resolution is attached. Copies are also being 
sent to local governments and members of the General Assembly.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

J. Denny McGuire, Chair 

Public Policy Committee 


